
RESOURCE MANAGEMENT ACT 1991 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF PLAN CHANGE TO THE 
QUEENSTOWN LAKES PARTIALLY OPERATIVE DISTRICT PLAN 

 
Pursuant to Clause 8D of the First Schedule to the Resource Management Act 1991 the 
Queenstown Lakes District Council gives public notice as of 7 October 2004 that it has 
withdrawn the following Plan Change to the Partially Operative District Plan: 
 
Plan Change 1: Acoustic Insulation.  
 
The purpose of this Plan Change was to  
• improve the amenity of habitable spaces through acoustic insulation in the Queenstown, 

Arrowtown and Wanaka Town Centre Zones; and 
• enable mixed uses in the town centre zones, while avoiding conflicts that may arise due 

to noise emissions; and 
• ensure noise levels within habitable spaces are consistent with the standards proposed 

by the World Health Organisation (WHO). 
 
The reason for withdrawing Plan Change 1 is that the proposed amendments to clause G6 of 
the Building Act will largely cover the purpose of the Plan Change and are likely to render the 
Plan Change unnecessary. 
 
 
For further information regarding Plan Change 1, please contact CivicCorp on (03) 442 4777. 
 
Duncan Field 
Chief Executive 
Queenstown Lakes District Council  


